## METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES April 5, 2007

Present: D. Walker, J. Weaver, K. Wiseman

- Discussed the Community Presentation that was held on March 1<sup>st</sup> and reviewed the community questionnaire and newspaper article. Presentations have also been given to the 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> graders on March 2<sup>nd</sup> and PEP Tech on March 8<sup>th</sup>. There will be a presentation for the Middle School on May 10<sup>th</sup>.
- D. Walker reports that Stacy Conner requested the power point presentation for her master's thesis. The original template was forwarded on to her.
- Reviewed the posters designed by the Young Guns. **K. Wiseman will follow-up on the printing and distribution.**
- Per S. Kibler, D. Walker reports that the CPS portion of the Power Point Presentation was sent to the DES Central Office in Phoenix and he has received positive feedback from them.
- D. Walker reports that the "Anti-Meth Campaign in a Rural Community" was published in "Rural Roads."
- D. Walker will bring in copies of the Partnership's new advertising campaign for the next meeting for further distribution.
- The MTF will host a booth at the Spring Fest on April 28<sup>th</sup>.
- Reviewed the "Community Alliance Program" from the Partnership. Agreed that funds were not available. It will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting for further discussion.
- The next meeting will be May 3<sup>rd</sup> at 12 noon at the WPD.